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OBI office (contributions):

2921 St. Andrews Drive

                                                

Findlay, OH 45840

                                  

Phone:  419-423-1556

                                                                                                 

   May 2005


Dear Family & Friends,

J

ust think – ten months have flown by since we packed up our bus-converted-motor-home, said good-bye to house and friends in Belize, traveled for two weeks through Guatemala & Mexico, and landed in the USA.  In a short while, it will be time to pack up again and retrace our steps!  Yes, we are regrouping in preparation to head back to Belize around the first of June.  Not far off at all!

E

very day finds us preparing in some way – either banging or sanding or caulking a home-built trailer, or finishing up assignments to get that teaching certificate renewed, or contacting pastors for last-minute speaking engagements, or meeting with our own pastor or mission board, or making sure the children have time with their friends, or going through surgery to get fixed….   OK, let me explain that last one.  Bobby had surgery on April 14 to remove the right half of his thyroid, along with a nodule that had been growing and constricting his swallowing.  It’s been more of an ordeal than he had expected, including a reaction to the medication, so we may not leave exactly June 1.  It’s tough for Bulldog Bobby to let go of something once he has his mind set; that characteristic works great when accomplishing next-to-impossible tasks in Belize.  But after this ordeal, he has let go of the “June 1” date and says we’ll go “as soon as possible.”  The Lord is faithful – He put us in this right place with the right surgeon and made sure Bobby’s body is being taken care of so he can finish the assignment in Belize!  

S

ince we’ve been here, Frank Plett’s daughter Jolene has married.  In fact, our Elizabeth flew down and served as her maid of honor!  Jolene and her husband Scott are living in the house that we had occupied on Frank’s property, so we will be moving when we get back to Belize.  The trailer will enable us to replace items such as our washing machine that have gone bad and to carry supplies to set up house.

U

nderstandably to some, we are thankful that we will soon be getting back “home,” for we function best when we are in our field of ministry.  Just as understandably, we are thankful for the time we have had here in Arizona with our home church.  Bobby and I did not realize how low our reservoirs were.  Spending quality time with Pastor Joseph and Carolyn Tumpkin has provided us with a deep appreciation of the need for relationships and accountability in the body of Christ.  They have such a wealth of information – you cannot imagine what a refresher it’s been to sit under solid teaching after having given out for the past 17 years.

S

tateside living has also opened our eyes to some of the difficulties facing American Christians – it seems very easy to get caught up in fear, distractions, or apathy.  The news bombards our minds with terror and fear.  The media bombards our children with messages of inadequacy and compromise.  The temptation is to throw up our hands and say “what’s the use?”  However, we as Christians do have better news!  The end of the book says… we win!!!  Hold to this word of encouragement:  Keep your eyes on Jesus, the author and finisher of our faith.  Don’t put your focus on what is happening in our world.  Nothing is “out of control” – Jesus Christ is Lord.  Keep your eyes on Him, for our redemption draweth nigh.  You may notice the letters in the margin spell “JESUS” – that’s a reminder to keep our eyes on Him.  We can say with Job, “I know my Redeemer lives” (Job 19:5).

A
licia (10) has grown by leaps and bounds – at least two sizes since we arrived in the US!  When I asked where she would rather live, here or Belize, she said, “I want to be Paul Bunyan.”  Well, she’s not quite that big… but she would like to have her feet in two places at the same time!  
B

obby is recovering from surgery and is very encouraged in spirit.  He’s been getting ready to transport our family back to Belize, as well as ministering to people wherever he goes.  He has also applied for grants but is still looking for investors for the Ag project.  If you have any contacts, please let us know.
C

aleb (8) was promoted to second grade at the end of the grading period in March!  His teacher and mommy and daddy are so pleased with his progress.  He’s also proud to be a member of the “New York Yankees” baseball team (Arizona Little League style!).

D

enise loved her classes at ORU this spring!  Christian school administration, a study on the Mennonites, health & fitness – all such great, practical topics!  After surveying the Belizean Mennonites’ needs, it appears they desire to wait a year before starting a school.  So next year she plans to help a mission school there with teaching and administration.

E

lizabeth (17) has had a very successful year in Ohio.  She’s finishing up her school work and plans to meet us back in Belize by flying or catching a ride with our friends the Plett’s.  How quickly she is growing up!


P

lease prayerfully consider lending this ministry your financial support, both now and on a regular basis.  Thank you very much for your support over the years, both prayerful and financial.  We stand in a time in which we need to ask what you can do.  With crises both abroad and at home, everyone is being stretched.  But if you will seek the Lord and ask Him what you should (or shouldn’t) do, then as you do it, the Lord will be glorified.

R

emember to pray for us in June as we make the long haul back to Belize.  Pray that the Lord give us strength, endurance, and safety as we make the 2700-mile trip in our motor-home bus.  If you would like to help, we need someone to haul our 18-ft. trailer to Mobile, Alabama, where it will be shipped by a friend.  Shipping will expedite the trip through Mexico, yet we are praying that Bobby not have to make that extra cross-country trip.  Call us (520-456-1530) if God pricks your heart to drive or ship it for us.  Thank you!
A

Attention Sponsors:

· We are grateful for your support on behalf of these needy students in Honduras and Guatemala!

· Updates from Jehova Jireh (Honduras) students are on their way by mail.

· Bethania (Guatemala) updates will soon come by e-mail.  If you would like yours forwarded electronically, drop me a note at <obiusa@juno.com>.

· Remember to send your monthly, quarterly, or yearly contribution to OBI.  (Indicate your student’s name on a note with the check.)  

· Questions? Call 419-423-1556.

· From your child, the school, and OBI… thank you!

lso, please continue to pray for a miracle in Bobby’s back.  After years of hard physical labor, some bones and nerves have been damaged, radiating pain to his chest and taking his breath away.  Doctors have pinpointed the source of the pain, but there is no known medical procedure that can correct the damage.  Yet we know the Great Physician!  
We trust Him for nothing less than a miracle; 
please join your faith with ours.

Y

et another need is for a house in Belize among or close to the Mennonites.  Friends are looking for one for us, but houses are just not readily available in that closed community.   We trust God to 1) show us the right house in the right location and 2) help us and our children easily readjust to Belizean living.

Thank you for your prayers and support.  We love and appreciate you very, very much.

In Christ’s service,

Bobby & Denise Dickens
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